Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Beaches and Coastal Systems
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on March 13, 2014, the Department of Environmental Protection received a petition for a waiver from the processing fees for a Coastal Construction Control Line (CCCL) permit application. The Town of Palm Beach’s petition requests a waiver from the processing fees set forth in Rule 62B-33.0085, F.A.C., that identifies the processing fees that must be included with each CCCL application. The processing fee is associated with a CCCL permit application to replace a coastal armoring structure on North Ocean Blvd., Palm Beach, Florida. The petition has been assigned File No. PB-1123 V, OGC File No. 14-0127.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Water Resource Management, Mail Station 3522, 2600 Blairstone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32299, Attn: Celora Jackson, (850)245-7668, Celora.A.Jackson@dep.state.fl.us, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
